
MOTORCARAVANNERS’ CLUB CHILTERN GROUP
COMMITTEE MEETING

St Peters Middle School, Crimp Hill Old Windsor SL4 2QY
22 OCTOBER 2022 AT 2 pm

Present Carole Ward Chairperson
Peter Ingham Secretary
Roy Ward Treasurer
Sharon Heritage Rally Officer
Shirley Ingham Booking Secretary
Paul Walker Communication
David Moth Committee

Action

1. It has been agreed that a Decision and an Action log will be kept by the
committee, that can be referred back to in the forthcoming year. This will
be refreshed before each meeting

PI

2. The committee agreed to have a ‘Protected fund@ of £2750.

3. A discussion took place about the lack of attendance at previous rallies.
Ideas to improve this included a free Rally for members. This could take
the place of a raffle ticket being given to members on arrival at the rally.
During the course of the rally a draw would be made and the person who
held the winning ticket would get the next rally free. Another option was
to have a book which is stamped when members attend a rally, on
achieving 20 rally nights the member would receive a free night.
Members would be responsible for making sure that they got the cards
marked by stewards.
Decisions still need to be made about this, we need to work out costing
and if holiday rallies will be included.

4. It was agreed that a free rally would be a single raffle prize. Carole was to
work up a process
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5. A decision was taken to reduce the cost of the raffle tickets to 50p per
strip.

6. Covid restrictions were discussed and a decision to keep the rally fee in
envelopes. This will help the stewards with booking in and may prevent
traffic problems on arrival. Stewards must open and check the payments
filling in the sheets.
Door to Door restrictions will be lifted. But a distance of 6 metres,
without awnings and 9 metres, with awnings must be maintained for
safety as per club rules.
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7. We also had a discussion about the Club website, no decision was made
as no one felt they had the skills at the moment.

8. Other methods of giving back to the members included supply
refreshments at some ralles and a larger budget to be spent on the raffle
prizes. £30 was agreed on general rallies and a larger budget at Christmas
and special rallies.

9. It was agreed that members will be asked to give an expression of interest
in attending rallies. This will hopefully save rallies being cancelled at the
last minute and allow for the host to have an idea of numbers in order to
allow them to organise anything they wanted to do.

10. A drive would be made to encourage members to supply email addresses.
This would make it easier to contact members with rally information.

11. A new What’s App Group will be set up for Rally Information that all
members can view. They will be asked not to use it for general chit chat.
Paul Walker has agreed to do this
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12. The rally programme booklet was discussed. It was decided that this
year's booklet did not contain enough information about the rallies. The
cost of having this printed professionally was going to be looked into.
Head office was going to be asked if they would help with the cost and to
supply names and address labels for the posting.

All

13. Carole Ward will look into the Rally Balance Sheets that we are currently
using with a view to simplifying them.
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14. The Steam Rally at Ducklington is going to be advertised before
Christmas. We have been allocated 15 spaces, but we have the
opportunity to have more spaces if this proves to be popular. The cost for
this has been agreed at £30 for the 4 nights, the cost to Chiltern £35.
Refreshments will be provided. The cost of ready made sandwiches will
be looked into by Shirley Ingham SI

15. It was agreed the General rally price will be held at £12.50.
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